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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Wednesday, 1 December 2021 
 

 
Students returned to school from 8 November under a well structured return to school plan, 
compliant with NSW Health and Department of Education guidelines. All students returned to 
school on 15 November. 
 

1. Acknowledgement of the valuable support and contributions of the NNPS P&C.  
a. Through Peta the P& C have been a great support for the school in ensuring 

communications were a clear and well received by the community during the lock 
down period. 

2. Student Leaders – The NNPS Student leaders managed the Everest of lost property. The 
student leaders sorted the clothing, produced class lists and ensured all lost property was 
well organised, ready for collection. The student leaders ran the lost property pick up point 
at the back gate very successfully. They displayed great organisational skills and confined 
in working with our parent community. Well done.  

a. Lost Property follow up actions have been discussed with the second hand uniform 
shop. 

3. Transition Day for Year 6 students going to NSHS went ahead on Tuesday, 
23 November and was a great success. 

4. School Improvement Plan (SIP): The SIP and annual reflections are a priority for the school. 
The School Senior Executive have commenced annual reflections to inform the strategic 
directions. 

5. Projected numbers for 2022 are currently at 810 students. With this brings the need for an 
additional leaning space. The school in discussion with the DoE Infrastructure unit on this 
item. 

6. IT hardware has been completed. A review of findings will be undertaken by the Senior 
Executive to position NNPS for 2022. 

7. Staffing for 2022 is currently under way. Unfortunately, Gab Sutherland (sport) will not be 
with us next year. Sport will continue in 2022 under a new format. 

8. Tree audit: the annual tree audit has been completed by the DoE. Work will be undertaken 
during the school holidays to ensure the school is safe from above. 

9. New rugby league uniforms – NNPS will be obtaining quotes to update the current junior 
and senior rugby league playing kit for 2022. 

 
Kind regards, 

 

 
 

Adam Hughes 
Acting Principal 

 
 


